A public information meeting with a special question and enswer period regarding the results of the efforts made by various members and committees of the lake Parker Association, Inc. was held on Friday, September 1 in the West Glover church at 7:30 p.m. with a good attendance.

Copies of previous board meetings, annual meetings, and the new By-Laus were distributed to members to take home so everyone could know exactly what has been or will be done. Committee chairmen provided printed matter related to their interests also.

Paul Hansen explained that as a result of his meeting with the Glover selectmen, it was agreed that some kind of an improved structure would be built over the outlet to better control the water level of the lake. Mr. Hansen will contact the state engineers for their advice and help after flowage and land-use permission rights are negotiated.

It was proposed that a quit claim be obtained from Glenn Lafont for flowage rights and that permission to build on their land be obtained from Mr. Ducham and Mr. Dewing.

Information was given that there are no guide lines at present for the amount of fertilizer farmers may use on lands that drain into lakes.

The use of a special marking system by campers for their personal property, the suggested formation of a Youth Group within the membership, and clarification of how the state classifies the lakes were additional points for discussion.

Several expressed the opinion that attention to ditching and to the culverts would lessen water and silt problems around their camps.

Mr. Taylor explained that the water sample and water temperature log previously suggested had been started with the needed information taken from seven points around the lake. A new report on the waters in the brooks which enter the lake will be compiled and the results given out later.

Three methods of removing the lake weeds were described to be by net, by a drag urapped with barbed wire, or by a roll-up device depending upon the kind of weed.

Fublic Information Meeting September 1, 1972

Volunteers to help with this project are needed.

Pills to be used in the toilet tanks to check the efficiency of individual sewer systems were given out. The accompanying questionnaire should be returned to Marjory Rickford at the West Glover post office as soon as possible.

It was voted at the close of the meeting that our president should join the presidents of other local lake associations to form a special group so that the collective voice of all their organizations might be more effective.

A final bit of interesting information resulting from this meeting concerning Lake Parker is that of six surrounding lakes, it is the only one without a proper sluice gate, the only one with a weed problem, and the one with the purest water.

Respectfully submitted, Gladys Rives, Secretary